
DRAFT

Town Of Sanbornton

BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

August 16, 2011

Present:   Earl Leighton, Katy Wells, Jim Wells, Jeff Jenkins, Russ Cederberg, Judy Rich, Karen Ober; Selectmen’s Representative 

 At 6:38 pm, Chair Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes


Jim Wells made a motion to approve the minutes of July 21, 2011, 2nd by Jeff Jenkins all were in favor.


Mail/Correspondence


None.

Review of Financial Report


 Jeff Jenkins stated that the 3rd Tuesday of the month was the scheduled day for our meetings, so the bookkeeper was able to produce a financial report timely to us.  This is the second month in a row that we have not received a financial report to review.  Karen Ober had a copy of a financial report that the BOS reviewed dated 8/3/11; it was copied tonight and distributed to the committee members.


The Preliminary June 30, 2011 report was reviewed and overages in the departments were discussed.  Also discussed were  the Town Clerk/Tax Collector’s overage and retirement expenditure, legal expense overage, questioning if the pistol range $15k will be encumbered and the recreation commission amount that is to be paid each year or the computation of this figure needs better documentation. 


New Business


Jeff Jenkins handed out a copy of possible amendments to review.  Jeff made a motion to accept the proposed amendments to the by-laws, 2nd by Chair Leighton. Discussion: Jeff discussed the copy of the personnel polices handed out at the last meeting from Bob Veloski.  He reported that he took time to review the copy with the copy he had dated 2002 and it is the same.  Jim Wells added that the revision date is not clear and it should be date stamped. All committee members agreed that there should be a revision to the document.  All were in favor of the motion.


Jeff Jenkins made a motion to have the secretary re-type the bylaws and email a copy to the town, (so there is a working copy on file) 2nd by Chair Leighton all were in favor.


Jeff Jenkins made a motion to close the by-laws 2nd by Jim Wells all were in favor.


Jeff Jenkins reviewed an article in the newspaper regarding an accident that occurred in Sanbornton; the newspaper reported the Laconia ambulance responded.  Jeff questioned why Laconia responded and Sanbornton did not.


The conflict of interest and or policy was discussed.


At 8:10 pm, Chair Leighton made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Jeff Jenkins all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Katy Wells

Budget Committee Member and Secretary


